To: Gen Seed

Subject: RE: Brandy Hill Quarry Expansion

Date: Friday, 9 November 2018 4:08:19 PM

Dear Ms Seed

I would like to implore you and the Department to reject the proposal to expand operations at the Brandy Hill Quarry.

The community is clearly against the proposed expansion, and it's obvious that, if approved, the quarry would have a detrimental impact on the quality of life of nearby residents, and those who live or use roads used by trucks.

At the very least, operating hours must be restricted to between 6am and 6pm, and footpaths must be provided to connect Brandy Hill Dr and Seaham Rd - this should be in addition to s94 contributions.

On behalf of the community who I represent, I ask that you seriously consider rejecting the proposal and keeping operations at around the level they are currently at.

Regards